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An informal meeting was held on Thursday, December 17, 1998 at 10:00 a.m. in the Council
Chambers of the R. M. of Morris.

Attending this meeting were the entire Councils of the R. M. of Dufferin and the R. M. of Morris.
Ms. Linda Baleja, Administrator for Dufferin and Mr, Grant Macaulay, Administrator for Morris

also attended.
Also attending were Mr. Garry Haggerty, of the Community Economic Development Services
and Mr. Roger Bouvier of the Local Government Support Services.

The purpose of this meeting was to discuss the issue and matter of the area of Sperling wishing to
annex into the R. M. of Dufferin.

Reeve Bill Roth, R. M. of Dufferin, stated that the ratepayers of the R. M. of Morris presented a
petition to the R. M. of Dufferin requesting to join the R. M. of Dufferin. His Council has not met
with the area people, except the petitioners, on this issue.

Mr. Garry Haggerty advised the Councils that the basis of the annexation request is important to a
proposed future Provincial decision on this matter. And that he feels that at this time, the two
councils should discuss the issues on the petition and possibly other issues which may not
mentioned on the petition.

The first petition was presented to Council by Mr. Russell Nicolajsen of Sperling and the second
petition was brought to their Development Officer and passed on to the Council.

Following considerable discussion on the issues mentioned in the petition, it was noted that the
concerns of the petition, (schools, stores, etc.) relate more to the Town of Carman than they do
towards the R. M. of Dufferin. The matter of the desire to have water in Sperling is an important
issue.

Ralph Groening noted that the area has expressed disappointment over the loss of the Municipal
Ward system in the R. M. of Morris and not having a representative from Sperling. Also an issue
is the fact that piped water is wanted in the area and a further issue may be the fire department
that is in Sperling.

Mr. Roger Bouvier asked if the matter of the mill rates between the Municipality’s and property
taxes would be an issue.

It was felt that the difference between the two mill rates was not great and would not create a
large tax difference.

Mr. Jeff Nicolajsen stated that perhaps the major issue could be the desire to have piped water
into the Community.

It was then noted that by Dufferin that should Sperling join the R. M. of Dufferin, they would not
be first on the list to receive water. There are many other communities and areas of Dufferin that
have been waiting for piped water.

Following further discussion on this matter, it was realized that the more precise reasons and
concerns need to be known prior to any further meetings or attempts to correct the problems.

The R. M. of Morris agreed that they would set up a public meeting in Sperling to discuss the

issue of annexation and to attempt to find out the reasons for this annexation request. It would be
set up for a date at the end of January, 1999 and the R. M. of Dufferin would be invited.
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